
 

 

 

August 29, 2019 
 
Docketing Division 
The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 
 
 Re: In the Matter of the Application of The Dayton Power and Light Company for Authority 

to Recover Certain Storm-Related Service Restoration Costs, Case No. 18-0381-EL-RDR 
 
Docketing Division: 
 
On November 21, 2018, the Staff of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio (“Staff”) filed its Review and 
Recommendation in the above-referenced case.  In its Review and Recommendation, Staff recommended 
the Commission approve the Storm Cost Recovery Rider (SCRR) subject to certain adjustments in the 
amount of $368,960.  The Dayton Power and Light Company (“DP&L” or “the Company”) addressed these 
recommended adjustments in its Comments filed on April 5, 2019.  After considering the Company’s 
Comments, Staff issued its Reply Comments reducing its recommended adjustments to Stock Issuances 
and Store Handlings by $4,876. OCC filed Comments agreeing with Staff’s Review and Recommendation. 
Though the Company respectfully disagrees with some of the positions taken by Staff in its recommended 
disallowances, it welcomes the opportunity to collaborate with Staff to avoid similar points of 
disagreement in future filings.   For purposes of resolving this matter most efficiently and avoiding a 
hearing, DP&L is willing to accept and implement the adjustments to the SCRR as recommended by Staff 
in its Review and Recommendation as modified by the Staff Reply Comments. This results in a monthly 
billed amount to residential customers of $0.29, non-residential customers of $1.16, and private outdoor 
lighting of $0.08. 

Thank you very much for your attention to this matter. 
 
  Sincerely, 
 
  /s/ Michael J. Schuler 

Michael J. Schuler 
Regulatory Counsel 
The Dayton Power and Light Company 
1065 Woodman Drive 
Dayton, OH 45432 
(937)259-7358 
michael.schuler@aes.com 
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